MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

SEPTEMBER 8, 2014
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on September 8, 2014 , and called to order by Chairman  Alper  at  7:05 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Larry Alper



Vice Chairman




John Faracco
Commissioner




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner


 

Peter Peluso
District Secretary/ Treasurer        

Lisa Garraway   
District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

Chief






Frank Cuoco
1st Asst. Chief




Bill Norton

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Alper
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of August 25, made by
Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor.

Received from Chief monthly service awards and Department point reports

Received July 2014 and August 2014 PCR’s

Letter received from Chief regarding the use of the meeting room for Boy Scout Troop 327 annual pancake breakfast on November 9, 2014. Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso, seconded by Comm. Schmidt, with all in favor.

9/8/14

Request from Chief for the use of 3-6-9 and the purchase of tickets for 6 members to attend Fire safety seminar at Hauppauge F.D. at a cost of $360.00. Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor.

Letter received from Chief listing members on medical suspension effective September 5, 2014. 

Letter received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-1 for Cap’t Russo and several Dep’t members to attend the Nassau County Fire Academy/LIRR emergency hands on drill on September 15, 2014. Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso, seconded by Comm. Schmidt, with all in favor.

Motion to approve the request of fire prevention supplies at a cost of $2727.00 made by Comm. Peluso, seconded by Comm. Schmidt, with all in favor.

Member status update report received for F.F. Juan Mendoza who has returned to duty as Class “D” effective September 8, 2014.

Discussion held regarding the addition of medical vaccinations and medical testing.

Discussion held regarding the specs for a new engine. Board has advised Chief’s the specs must be received by the November 10, 2014.

Chief Cuoco has advised Board of a grant approval for equipment.

Meeting with the Exchange Ambulance Board and the Islip Terrace Board will be held on Wednesday September 17, 2014 at 7pm

Chief Norton has inquired about the Knox boxes not working. District Supervisor has advised 3-6-6 has a problem and 3-6-3 does not power up all other boxes have been updated and are in working order.

9/8/14

P.O. requested for Francesco’s Pizza for the 9/8/14 working fire. PO approved and issued.

Deus equipment list has been received and turned over to District Supervisor to place order.

Chiefs have been advised by Board, that PCR and Rig check boxes are located in the Dispatch office. They are the only boxes to be used.

Comm. Peluso held discussion of a MSA mask test to be set up for the October department meeting. Chief Norton will get back to Comm. Peluso.

Board advises Chief’s they will receive the new PCR “policy” at the November 10, 2014 meeting.

District Supervisor advises that the Shields are in house and has turned them over to the Chief’s.

Comm. Faracco has extended a Brush truck site visit invitation to the Chief’s for September 10, 2014 at 7pm.
Motion to pay balance of repairs to Frank Russo for the damage to his vehicle made by Comm. Faracco, seconded by Comm. Schmidt, abstained by Comm. Alper, Comm. Peluso was not in attendance for motion. Motion tabled.

Comm. Faracco extended invitation to the Chief’s for a mid to end of September site visit for the purchase of the new Chief’s vehicles.

Comm. Faracco has extended his appreciation to Ex-Comm. Hollborn and Comm. Alper for the building extension project.

Motion to adjourn at 7:45pm made by Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Faracco, with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Garraway
District Secretary/Treasurer
